centralcoast - Fw: Draft Permit Standards

From:

Jeanne Byrne <icbarchfaia@att.net>

To:

<centralcoast@waterboards.ca.gov>

Date:

1/27/2012 4:26 PM

Subject: Fw: Draft Permit Standards

CC:

david meyerson <david.meyerson@sen.ca.gov>, Carmelita Garcia <cg54@comca...

January 27, 2012

Dear Water Board Representatives,

It is with great concern that I have seen the continued development of storm water standards that are unrealistic and unachievable. I first saw the introduction of proposed standards in 1992 at the Monterey County Mayors' Committee Meeting. The onerous portions of the requirements were strongly opposed at that time. It is unreasonable that the Water Board has continued to develop and implement these regulations in light of the opposition by California cities, counties, businesses and communities.

The proposed standards are so restrictive that they actually impede the environmental reuse of existing sites, which has long been a meaningful way to reduce development into undeveloped open space. The proposed storm water standards appear to have been developed in a "vacuum" with no regard to other environmental considerations, beyond storm water, or economic impacts.

I urge you to reconsider your Draft Permit Standards and revise them to a more realistic level that will be compatible with existing environmental and community standards and take into account the economic impact, which has recently been required of new regulations.

Sincerely. Jeanne C. Byrne, FAIA Architect Past Mayor, City of Pacific Grove Monterey Peninsula Water Management Dist., Director Div. 4

cc Sen. Sam Blakeslee Mayor Carmelita Garcia

> Item No. 21, Supplemental, Attachment 4 February 1-2, 2012 Board Meeting